
Spring Has Sprung!
We are now over two months into spring and summer will soon be here. This time of year,
we always anticipate having growing families on and around our lake. 

Some of us enjoy watching the growing families, it's so fun to see those tiny, fluffy babies
follow their mothers all in row. 

We have some great pictures taken by our official paparazzi (Josie Duke) that we're sharing
here with you. 

We are grateful and blessed to have such a beautiful area to take a break and walk while
enjoying God's creation.
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A Word of Thanks...

I would like to thank
everyone for their kind words
and cards of condolences
regarding the death of my
Mother, Patricia Anderson
Herbel. 

I also want to thank Pacific
Press for the donations to
Gem State Adventist
Academy Worthy Student
Fund in lieu of a bouquet of
flowers. My mother was a big
supporter of Christian
Education and would have
appreciated the gesture. 

Mom was born in Rosholt, Wisconsin February 8, 1934 and
moved to Idaho with her parents when she was 18 months old.

At the age of 8 the family moved from Caldwell, Idaho to the
remote mining town of Stibnite, Idaho where they lived until
she was 18 yrs. old. (Stibnite is 12 miles northeast of Yellowpine,
Idaho) Mom loved her years growing up in Stibnite and
entertained everyone with stories from her years there. 

She attended Union College in Lincoln, Nebraska where she
earned a Bachelor of Science degree in Nursing. She met my
father while working on her clinical studies at Boulder
Sanitarium. They were married June 8, 1958. They raised four
children DJ, Gene, Carole and Wayne, sending all through our
SDA educational system. 

Southwest District Health Department was formed in 1967.
Three months later mom started working for the Health
Department. She dedicated 30+ years of service to the State,
20+ as Director of Physical Health for Southwest District Health. 

During retirement she loved wildflower photography and
identification. She was a contributing member of the Idaho
Botanical Society. Mom was active in the Caldwell Seventh-day
Adventist Church, where she was a baptized member for 79
years! 

Mom passed away on May 9, 2023 and is resting and awaiting
Jesus soon return. Our family will miss her laughter and stories
as well as the joy that she brought to everyone she met.

by Gene Herbel

Summer Social
Remember that the deadline for RSVPs is
Tuesday, June 6. We want to thank all of

those who have sent in their RSVPs. Those
who haven't, we hope you'll take a
moment to send us your RSVP (even in
you aren't planning to attend) so we'll
have an accurate number to give Wahooz .
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